Professional Association Executive Board
April 20, 2017 Meeting Minutes 
Present: Norma Chrisman, Patti Antanavige, Jim Roberts, Alison Doughtie, Christine Van Namee, Michael Henningsen, Dawson McDermott, Justin Rahn, Justin Wilcox, Gail Warchol, Aaron Fried, Melissa Bartlett, Kelly McNamara, Melissa Bartlett
Absent/Excused: None 
	Item 
	Discussion 
	Action/Decision 

	Call to Order and Approve Agenda
	Meeting was called to order by President Norma Chrisman at 3:04pm 
	

	Approve of Minutes
	 Minutes from the March 23, 2017 meeting were reviewed.
Motion to approve the minutes made by Patti A.

2nd to approve made by: Justin Rahn
	Approved

	President:

	LAP Conference call with Maureen Rizzi, NYSUT (3/28)
-Went through itinerary for the LAP Grant Conference which will take place during the 2nd week of July in Saratoga Springs. Maureen will be on campus on Friday, April 28th to discuss our LAP grant proposal and what to expect as we start the process.  
Day of Giving Committee meeting (3/29)

-College is eager to get more union participation for the Day for Giving. AMVA has proposed a challenge to the PA in terms of member participation. Money raised during the “Day of Giving” will be used for areas of greatest need. 

NYSUT Presidents Conference and RA (4/5-4/8)

Presidents Conference: Main topic of concern was the State Constitutional Convention. NYSUT pushing for members to vote “NO” on the referendum and to help spread the word to do the same. 
-Representative Assembly (RA)—Attended by Norma, Justin Rahn and Robert Chrisman. A New Executive President was elected who comes from the Western NY area. The Executive Vice President and her husband are both graduates of Mohawk Valley Community College.
Andrew Pallotta, President 
Jolene T. DiBrango, Executive Vice President (Graduate of MVCC along with her Husband)
J. Philippe Abraham, 1st Vice President

Paul Pecorale, 2nd Vice President

Martin Messner, Secretary/Treasurer

During the RA, there was discussion to remove a position from the Executive Board, however, this was voted down by those in attendance. 
There was also discussion to allow RA delegated to cast ballots at their local offices, instead of at the actual Representative Assembly. After discussion and a vote, this was also voted down. 

Monthly meeting with President VanWagoner (4/11)
-Discussion was had about the College Budget. At the time of the meeting, the College was still looking ways it could cut $800,000. President VanWagoner indicated that he is not looking at cutting labor, rather cutting unfulfilled position.  

Reassignment of duties meeting with Kim Evans-Dame (4/11)

-Patti, Dawson, Norma, and member who has been reassigned to the Utica campus from the Rome campus. 

Membership Mobilization/Engagement Meeting (4/11)

-Meeting with Negotiation Team and Internal Communication committees. Looking at ways to mobilize members and get engaged around our negotiation team.  

Board of Trustee Meeting (4/17) — This was a very quick meeting in which promotions were approved. 

	

	Correspondence:
	No mail since last meeting.
	

	Committee Reports
	
	

	Treasurer Report
	We have 230 active members with 3 additions. Up to 21 agency fee payers, but will be down to 20 once the new paperwork is processed that was just received. Agency fee payers will be emailed to Executive board members in hopes of discussing becoming an active members. 
$168,418.44 current balance. 
	

	Benefits Fund
	Working on updating the member benefit booklet. It was asked that a date be added to the back of the book to make sure that we are giving members the most recent version. 
	

	Community Outreach
	9 members for the Bowl-A-Thon that supported the House of Good Shepard. 
Bill Perrotti is now able to do the labor movie series on April 25th. No additional speaker is needed. 
Gail reported that the Community Outreach committee donated $150 to the Utica Food Bank. The committee is looking for non-perishable food donations which can be dropped off to Gail in CCED at any time. We will also be notifying members of this opportunity for the Spring Fling

	

	Education and Training
	The Education and Training Committee submitted a proposal to present on Non-Teaching Professional Promotions and one for Teaching Faculty. The committee will reach out to Elin Cormican to see if she needs any extra assistance as she also put in a proposal for Teaching Faculty promotion.  
	

	Grievance
	The committee just wrapped up a 4 day arbitration. A decision will occur sometime in June. 
A 2nd arbitration was settled by the College so we will not need to go to arbitration. 

	

	Internal Communications
	Jim Roberts distributed a timeline for Member Mobilization for Spring/Fall 2017 for feedback, comments, & suggestions. Suggestions to really focus on Fall for BOT meetings, as we may or may not need to do anything. Possibility of creating a calendar that keeps track of the number of days/weeks we have gone without a contract. 
Summer Institute Luncheon (May 17th) would be a great opportunity for PA members to wear blue! Possibility of wearing PA Blue for the Celebration of Success on the 10th? 

PA Elections are coming up! Ballot will be finalized at the General Membership Meeting at 4:30pm in PH 102. 
	

	Member Services
	The Spring Fling will be on May 15th at Aqua Vino starting at 5:00pm. 
	

	Negotiations
	The team reported that they had their 1st round of mediation with the College. The next mediation date is set for May 19th. They also met with the Internal Communications committee about proper ways to energize and ramp up support from the members. 
	

	Political Outreach
	No Report
 
	

	Research and Records
	Still working on Article IV
	

	New Members
	No Report
	

	
	
	

	New Business
	2017-18 Budget Proposal
-NYSUT and AFT raised their dues $10 and $3 respectfully, which would raise a combined total of member dues paid annually from 898.40 to 911.40.  
-Discussion was had about whether or not we need/should raise dues for 2017-2018. It should be noted that NYSUT/AFT have raised dues $13.00 total. While it looks like we would end the fiscal year with a healthy balance, we do not know what holds out for contract or possible loss of members from the PA. 
Motion to increase dues $.50 per pay period made by Alison Doughtie
2nd by Patti Antanavige 
It was noted that the minutes should reflect that Dawson is an Ass. 

2017 PA Elections—
Get any last minute nominations into Jim Roberts prior to General Membership Meeting on Monday when the ballot will be finalized. 
	Motion carried



	Next Meeting
	The next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 18th @ 1:00pm in AB 263 (TBD)
	

	Adjourn
	Motion to adjourn made by Aaron Fried. 
Meeting was adjourned at by Norma Chrisman at 4:20pm. 

	



